MINUTES OF THE THIRTY-NINTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

OF THE OPERATIONAL RESEARCH SOCIETY OF NEW ZEALAND

Date: 
21 November 2003
Time:
5:30 pm
Place:
Room MSB1.01, Waikato Management School, University of Waikato, Hamilton
Attending:

Les Foulds (in the Chair), Chuda Basnet, John Buchanan, Paul Childerhouse, Stefanka Chukova, Stuart Dillon, Ross James, Alistair McNaughton, John Paynter, Andy Philpott, Grant Read, David Ryan
Apologies:

Kevin Broad, Bob Cavana, Jim Corner, Eric Deakins, Matthias Ehrgott, Yu Hayakawa, Vicky Mabin, Andrew Mason, Nicola Petty, Andrew Philpott
Proxies Received:



Leanne Arker, Shane Dye, Yu Hayakawa, Nicola Petty
Minuted by:  Chuda Basnet

A.  Minutes of 2002 AGM: 

Les Foulds proposed that the minutes of the previous AGM (as sent out to all paid-up members) be accepted as true and correct. Carried unanimously.

B.  Matters arising from the 2002 AGM:

None.

C.  Annual Report

Les Foulds presented the Annual Report, covering the main activities and achievements of the Society in the past year.  He acknowledged help received and work carried out by various members. 

D.  Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer’s report and the auditor’s report for the 2002-2003 financial year were tabled at the meeting.  The Treasurer, Paul Childerhouse, highlighted the deficit incurred in 2002-2003, which continued a trend from previous years. 
A discussion of the treasurer’s report ensued.  Andy Philpott queried the rationale for the Society’s database improvements. Les Foulds explained that the database was previously not user-friendly and had some bugs rendering it difficult to use, but the database improvement was successful and the problems were resolved. Paul Childerhouse felt that the money spent on the plenary speakers was excessive, but the year-end closing balance was about right, in keeping with the Society’s not-for-profit status. David Ryan questioned the amount of money spent on Branch meetings. Les explained that AGM and Council resolutions had been passed earlier, giving Branches financial assistance for each meeting held. 
E.  Membership Fees

David Ryan proposed that the membership fee be increased, to $60.00 for standard membership, and $20.00 for student membership. Andy Philpott tabled an amended motion to increase the standard membership fee to $70.00, keeping the student membership at the current level of $15.00.  This motion was seconded by Stefanka Chukova, and put to vote. The motion was carried unanimously.

F.   Conference Venue

Les Foulds informed the meeting that the Department of Engineering Science at the University of Auckland had agreed to host the 2004 annual conference, in conjunction with the 9th Annual International Conference on Industrial Engineering Theory, Application, and Practice, on 28-30 November. David Ryan assured the members that the conference fee for ORSNZ members will be in line with past ORSNZ fees, and different from the fees paid by the industrial engineering participants. Social opportunities would be shared.

Les Foulds informed the meeting that tentative venues for future conferences were:


2005: Wellington


2006: Christchurch


2007: Auckland.

G.  Election of Officers for 2004
The election of Society officers was chaired by Les Foulds.  The following nominations were received.

	Position
	Nominee
	Nominated by
	Seconded by

	President
	David Ryan
	Les Foulds
	Grant Read

	Vice President
	Andrew Mason
	David Ryan
	John Buchanan

	Treasurer
	John Paynter
	David Ryan
	Andy Philpott

	Secretary
	
	
	

	Council members
	Kevin Broad*
	Les Foulds
	Chuda Basnet

	
	Les Foulds
	David Ryan
	John Buchanan

	
	Jim Corner
	Les Foulds
	David Ryan

	
	Golbon Zakeri
	David Ryan
	Andy Philpott

	
	Alastair McNaughton
	David Ryan
	John Paynter

	
	Tom Halliburton*
	Les Foulds
	Grant Read

	
	Matthias Ehrgott
	Les Foulds
	John Buchanan

	Liaison Officer
	Vicky Mabin
	Les Foulds
	Paul Childerhouse

	
	Nicola Petty
	Les Foulds
	Ross James

	
	
	
	

	Auckland Branch Chair
	Andy Philpott
	Les Foulds
	David Ryan

	Wellington Branch Chair
	David Boland
	Les Foulds
	Stefanka Chukova

	Christchurch Branch Chair
	Ross James
	Les Foulds
	Grant Read

	Newsletter Editor
	
	
	


* Practitioner
The current auditor, Paul Rosse, was nominated for 2004 by Les Foulds, seconded by Chuda Basnet. 

Les Foulds proposed that all nominees be elected to these positions.  Carried by acclamation.

H.  Other Business

1. ORSNZ Proceedings format.  

Les Foulds informed the attendees that some 230 copies with some 300 A4 pages needed to be printed, at a cost of approximately $4000.00. The cost of A5 printing was not much different, but costs could be saved substantially by going for a CD ROM format. Les proposed that the proceedings be distributed in CD format, with hard copies of abstracts given to the conference attendees. 

Andy Philpott preferred hard copy. He reminded the meeting that the proceedings were a replacement for the OR journal published previously by the Society. He felt that the hard copies were physical landmarks for the Society. Grant Read suggested that hard copies be made optional, at extra cost.  John Buchanan preferred hard copies to CD’s, as they were easier to refer to for the conference attendees. David Ryan proposed that the matter be referred to the incoming council. 
2. ORSNZ Visiting Lecturers 
Les Foulds informed the meeting regarding visiting lecturers:

July 2002 to June 2003: Hsiao-Fan Wang and Mike Pidd

July 2003 to June 2004: Saul Gass and Russell Cheng.

However the lecturership of Russell Cheng had to be cancelled owing to personal reasons.

3. Young Practitioner Prize. 

Les Foulds explained that some members had questioned the requirement of single authorship and the age limit for the YPP contest. After some discussion on this matter, it was proposed that the matter be referred to the incoming council for resolution. 

4. Thanks to Les Foulds.  
David Ryan proposed a vote of thanks to Grant Read for his service as Society President. Carried with exclamation.

The meeting closed at 7:00 PM.

